November 12, 1997

Mr. James K. Toner Laboratory Head Imaging Science Division Research Laboratories Eastman Kodak Company 1700 Dewey Avenue Rochester, NY 14650-1816

Dear Jim:

I cannot thank you enough. I am enclosing a copy of the letter that I am sending to Jim Milch, which I hope expresses my appreciation sufficiently.

At one point during your preliminary discussions with the Archives, I told Doug Horne that I wanted to buy you dinner. Please let me know if you come to Washington, so that I can fulfill that pledge.

With best wishes,

Dr. T. Jeremy Gunn Executive Director

Enclosure